McDonald County Commission—Minutes

March 18, 2020

Present:

4

Bill Lant- Presiding Commissioner John Bunch - Eastern Commissioner David Holloway- Western Commissioner Kimberly Bell - County Clerk

General Business

Commission signed and approved accounts payable in the amount \$81,573.72.

Gregg Sweeten, McDonald County Emergency Management Director; Bill Dobbs, Prosecuting Attorney; Sheriff Mike Hall gave the Commission an update on the COVID-19 and McDonald County. At this time McDonald County has no positive cases of COVID-19. Mr. Sweeten is urging McDonald County citizens to continue to take all necessary precautions with social distancing and hand washing.

Mike Brodie and Lane Brodie met with the Commission regarding the condition of Brodie Road.

Treasurer, Sheila Fuller, updated the Commission on a County Certificate of Deposit (CD) about to come due for renewal. After a short discussion, Commissioner Bunch made a motion to not renew and rollover the CD and the money will be put back in County Revenue. Commissioner Holloway seconded the motion. Vote was unanimous.

Commission conducted general business of the county.

ADJOURN

Commission will reconvene on March 23, 2020

SIGNATURES

Bunch Bill La

Monday, March 23, 2020

Book PP pg. 134